IAIA Annual General Meeting

20 June 2002 · 12:10pm – 1:00pm · Van Gogh Hall, Netherlands Congress Centre, The Hague

Meeting Minutes

Attendance +/- 130

1. President Elvis Au opened the meeting, introduced current Officers, Directors, and Council Members, and welcomed attendees.  

2. Au reviewed the agenda and requested a motion for approval of IAIA’02 AGM minutes. 

MOTION:  Bernice Goldsmith moved that the 2001 AGM minutes be approved.  Pierre Andre seconded the motion. Motion carried. 

3. Au announced the election results and introduced new Officers and Directors.

4. Au reported on highlights of the past year, including production of the second Annual Report, progress in enhancing professionalism, strengthening regional and international contributions, activities of committee and section chairs, and HQ staff. International connections included signing an MOU with UNEP in November 2001 and contributing to ESPOO and WSSD PrepComm III and IV. IAIA’s first Branch was launched in September 2001. Au noted special recognition of the Biodiversity and Ecology Section for their contribution to the Convention on Biological Diversity. 

5. Secretary Paula Caldwell noted that feedback on the newsletter has indicated that the enhanced professional news section has had a very positive impact. The Strategic Action Plan (SAP) was sent to members in January 2001 and the Board has been working on it since that time – feedback is very important because the SAP details where IAIA wants to go as an organization. The Board has revised the proposed vision and mission statement based on input from members. The revised version was distributed  at IAIA’02 and will be posted on the web site; members have 30 days to return comments to IAIA Headquarters. 

6. Treasurer Stephen Granger highlighted items from the Annual Report. IAIA has built a strong foundation in the last 3 years:  key issues have been consolidation of IAIA as a professional organization (moving from volunteer/part-time to full-time staff), change in financial year to calendar year, adoption of strategic plan, beginnings of implementing steps from moving away from conferences as the sole income stream. 

7. On behalf of the Sections Coordinating Committee, Jo Treweek requested input on how to get around “compartmentalization” and how to manage voting in of chairs for Sections. The Sections have a strong desire to start producing output – e.g., journal, guidance documents.

8. Issues raised from the floor:  the relationship between the IAIA conferences and the Intergovernmental Policy Forums, clarification on budget items, suggested changes within the Indigenous People’s Section, length of presentation times and structural suggestions for conference programs, visibility and activities of Sections, appreciation to the Minister of Foreign Affairs of The Netherlands for its support of a number of IAIA’02 delegates, IAIAsa’s invitation to all delegates to attend WSSD and meet IAIAsa members, bringing human rights issues into the impact assessment process, and the possibility of starting a Section on liaising with the private/financial sector.  

9. Au thanked members for attending and participating in the AGM and closed the meeting at 1:15pm.

Further details are available at www.iaia.org > News > Board News.
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